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REV. GAYE SANTORO, PASTOR 

Jesus said, As the Father has loved me, so I have loved you; abide in my love. If you keep my 

commandments, you will abide in my love, just as I have kept my Fatherôs commandments and abide 

in his love. I have said these things to you so that my joy may be in you, and that your joy may be 

complete. (John 15:11) 

 

Dear Friends,  

I recently heard about a seminar where one hundred or so people were 

invited into an experiment. They were each given a large white inflated 

balloon and asked to put their name on it with a black felt-tipped marker. All 

the balloons were put into a large room with no furniture. The participants 

were led into the room and then told they had 5 minutes to find the balloon 

with their name on it. After 5 minutes of frantic searching and colliding and 

bumping about, with the balloons flying every which way, no one had found their balloon. 

As the balloons began to settle around them, the leader gave new instructions: each person was now 

to pick up a balloon and find the person whose name was on it. Within minutes, everyone had their 

own balloon!  

Then the leader offered this insight about the balloon experiment:  

Those balloons were like the happiness we search for in life.People are always looking for happiness, 

but not really sure where to find it. We try many things, but rarely, if ever, do we find our happiness in 

them, or find our name on them. We must discover that our happiness lies in the happiness of others. 

By giving others happiness (finding their balloon for them), we find our own happiness.  

In Jesus, we see the power of the Holy Spirit at work in this way. And through Jesus, the work of the 

Spirit is always focused on lifting up the lowly and the least in the Kingdom of God. In other words, 

the Spiritôs work is to bring happiness into the lives of others.  

This is the same work we are called to take up ï to bring happiness into the lives of others ï as the 

Holy Spirit empowers to be the hands and feet of Christ. Yet to do this work, we must move against 

and resist being taken in by the great tide of the world which continually seeks power and privilege for 

its own sake. This is why happiness can be so elusive in the world, and why there is so much misery 

and disappointment in pursuing it for our own sake.  

Jesus continually taught that our personal happiness is found in the happiness of others. Jesus sent 

his disciples out to do this by sharing the good news and healing the sick. Jesus also sent 70 others 

out as well. 

 Jesus told them, ñWhenever you enter a town and its people welcome you, eat 

what is set before you; cure the sick who are there, and say to them, óThe kingdom 

of God has come near to you.ôò In this way they brought happiness into the lives of 

others, and when they came back it was with joyéThe seventy returned with joy, 

saying, ñLord, in your name even the demons submit to us!ò (Luke 10:17)  

The season of Lent begins with Ash Wednesday on March1st. Perhaps bringing happiness into the 

lives of others could be our personal Lenten focus. Perhaps bringing happiness into the lives of 

others will give us insight into the joy of our Lord who gave himself up for us all that we might have 

life. 

Blessings, 

Pastor Gaye  



CHURCH BUDGET PERFORMANCE  - DECEMBER 2016 

 
               DEC.                Y-T-D    YTD BUDGET ACTUAL vs. BUDGET  

 

 Total Income $ 17,344.76 $  182,451.63 $ 165,848.62 +    16,603.01 

 Total Expense 20,929.12   178,787.60  165,848.62  -    12,938.98 

 NET $ - 3,584.36 $ +  3,664.03 $  0.00              +      3,664.03 

 

   

 Offerings* $ 13,831.90 $ 138,816.39 $ 150,568.62 -   11,752.23 

 Per week $ 3,457.98 --------------- $ 2,895.55 +        562.43  

 * (Current Expenses, Benevolences, & Loose offerings only) 

         Andrea S. Sammons, Church Treasurer 

Consistory Minutes - December 13, 2016 

Present: Holly Poetter, Pastor Gaye Santoro, Helen Tritt, Brad Kurtz, Ernie Lyons, Cheri Nemes,  

Rachael Weigand, Harriet Neiser, Ralph Lengacher, Andrea Sammons 
 

Absent:  Carl Hummel, Amy Wagner, Forrest Swain 
 

Secretary's report & Treasurer's Report: Read and approved.  
 

Pastor's Report:  

¶ Sunday, January 1
st
 is our 200

th
 anniversary 

¶ Sunday January 15
th
 is MLK Sunday, Dr Carl Wallace preaching 

¶ Sunday Jan 22 looking for Guest preacher, March on Washington Jan 21 

¶ Stewardship, Technology, and Cottage meetings will convene in January. 
 

Old Business: Further discussion on cancellation of Swiss Steak Suppers, to be continued in January 
 

New Business: 

¶ Amazon Smiles- Our church qualifies as a 501c3 charitable organization. Checks are sent quarterly, 

and the church earns 0.5% of quarterly sales. Working to get Emanuel enrolled into this program. 

¶ Proposed Budget- The consistory discussed changes in the proposed budget. $3,000.00 has been 

budgeted for the 200
th
 Anniversary.  

¶ Pastor Gaye's proposed housing allowance accepted. 
 

Standing Committees: 

Missions 

¶ The Dignity Drive for the Haven of Rest collected and filled 100 bags with hygiene products. The 

Visiting Nurse department at Akron General Medical Center donated many items for the Dignity 

Drive pouches. 

¶ The church participated in Doylestown's Share-a-Christmas this year. We were able to buy coats, 

clothes, undershirts, underwear, and 4 toys for a family of 2 boys. 
 

Christian Education: 

¶ Thank you to Andrea Sammons, her family, Gerry and Erv Wagner for organizing the Christmas 

Potluck. It was a huge success. 

¶ The Beach Day will be Jan.15
th
.  We have rented the rec. pool at the Wadsworth YMCA from 1-2:30, 

and then we have a room for snacks and activities from 2:30-3:30. 

¶ The church is having a Family Movie Night on February 19
th
. The movie is Wreck it Ralph. 

 

Property:  

¶ Craig Hollis is retiring so the church needs to find a new property management co. 

¶ The church is going to investigate prices from different propane companies. 

¶ The committee to make task lists for volunteer jobs will meet on Dec. 20
th
 at 7:00. 

¶ The computer renderings of proposed renovations to the church have been distributed to the 

congregation and discussion are underway.     
 

Evangelism, Music: No Report 
 

Elders: Greg Foster, Marge La Roche, Betty Barr and Jerry 

Miracle   

            are going off Elders. Becky Kindel, Art Holden and Karen   

            Foster have agreed to join Elders. 
 

Pastoral Relations: Meeting January 18
th
. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Helen Tritt, secretary 

DATE 
ATTENDANCE  

TOTALS  

December 4, 2016 75 estimate 

December 11, 2016 107 

December 18, 2016 71 

December 25, 2016 40 estimate 

Total Attendance  293 

Average weekly 73 

Avg. attendance 

per week for the year  
77 



Matter of the Heart  
   

Most people immediately think of money when they hear the word ñstewardship.ò But stewardship is 
so much bigger than finances. Itôs really a heart issue ï a longing to offer everything we are and have 
to Him. Consider these truths from the Word of God as you prayerfully ask the Lord to make your 
heart more in tune with His.  
  

Thankfulness  
ñIn everything give thanks; for this is Godôs will for you in Christ Jesus (I Thessalonians 5:18). A 
stewardôs heart is a thankful heart ï but how can we be thankful in everything? It begins with an 
attitude of gratitude ï thanking God for the big and small blessings in our life, and resting on His 
promises during the difficult times.  
  

Thoughts  
ñKeep your lives free from the love of money and be content with what you haveéò (Hebrews 13:5). 
Most people think if they had just a little more money, theyôd be happier. But contentment isnôt 
ñgetting what you want - itôs a mindset of wanting what you have.ò  Contentment comes when we tune 
out our cultureôs relentless pursuit for more, and fix our thoughts and eyes on God who promised to 
supply all of our needs.  
  

Trust  
ñInstruct those who are rich in this present world not . . . to fix their hope on the uncertainty of riches, 
but on God, who richly supplies us with all things to enjoyò (I Timothy 6:17). Our trust can easily move 
from God to our bank accounts and abilities. But the only path to peace is to put our trust in God, 
yielding to His plan and timing for our lives.   
  

Talk  
ñThese commandments that I give you today are to be upon your hearts. Impress them onyour 
children. Talk about them when you sit at home and when you walk along the road, when you lie 
down and when you get upò (Deuteronomy 6: 6-7). Our children may fail to listen, but we know that 
they seldom fail to imitate us. 
  

Talents  
ñEach one should use whatever gift he has received to serve others, faithfully administering Godôs 
grace in its various formsò (1 Peter 4:10). Highly effective stewards see their time and talents as 
precious gifts from God, and use those gifts to bless others and advance the kingdom of God in their 
homes, communities, and around the world.  
  

Treasure  
ñHonor the Lord with your wealth, with the first fruits of all your cropsò (Proverbs 3:9). When we give, 
we are demonstrating the depth of our loyalty to Christ and understanding of His grace in our lives. 
We serve a giving God, and when He lives in our hearts, our love for Him grows, overflowing in 
generous, sacrificial, and joyful giving to the things He cares about.  

Stewardship 

Corner  

ServantKeeper Software Update 

In June of 2015, Emanuel purchased and installed specialized church software (ServantKeeper) to keep track of our 
membership, regular attendees, and visitors. It also stores family ties, committee and class rosters, groups, special event 
attendance, as well as the interests and talents of individuals in our church.   

This year we will be starting to use the contribution module of ServantKeeper to track our tithes and offerings.  We have 
received as few questions about how this will affect each of you. Here are the most frequently asked questions. 

Why are we going to electronic contribution tracking? 

Currently everything is done by hand with paper and pencil. By going to digital tracking, we can easily send out 
statements via email or by printing them instantly.  We have often been asked if we accept credit card payments; we will 
be able to accommodate these requests in the future. 

Who will have access to my financial information? 

ServantKeeper is password driven.  Only the person recording the weekly offering information and their backup will be 
able to view financial giving records.  Neither the church secretary nor the pastor will have access to these records. The 
finance module is separated from the membership module and requires its own password. 

Will I still be able to designate where my offering goes? 

Yes, you will still be able to give to any fund that you choose, including building, mission, change for change, etc. 

What about hacking? 

The financial information is kept in a secure, bonded ServantKeeper off-site cloud digital vault. More than 30,000 
churches have moved to using ServantKeeper software. 



¢ƘŜ .ƛŎŜƴǘŜƴƴƛŀƭ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŜǎ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ŦƻǊ ŀƴ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ  
Ŧǳƴ ŀƴŘ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ²ƛƴŜ ŀƴŘ /ŀƴǾŀǎ 9ǾŜƴǘΗ 

 
²ƘŀǘΥ tŀƛƴǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜ ƻŦ 9ƳŀƴǳŜƭ ŀǎ ŘŜǎƛƎƴŜŘ ōȅ  
.Ǌƛŀƴ tƻŜǧŜǊΦ  !ƭƭ ƳŀǘŜǊƛŀƭǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŜǇ- ōȅ-ǎǘŜǇ ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǝƻƴǎ  
ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘΦ /ƻǎǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǇǇǊƻȄƛƳŀǘŜƭȅ Ϸпл ǇŜǊ ǇŜǊǎƻƴΦ 
 

²ƘŜƴΥ  ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ сΣ нлмт ŀǘ сΥолǇƳ 
 

²ƘŜǊŜΥ  {ƛƭǾŜǊ wǳƴ ²ƛƴŜǊȅΣ отс 9ŀǎǘŜǊƴ wƻŀŘΣ 5ƻȅƭŜǎǘƻǿƴ 
 

tŀǊǝŎƛǇŀƴǘǎ Ŏŀƴ ōǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ǎƴŀŎƪǎ ƻǊ ŀǇǇŜǝȊŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜΦ 
¢ƘŜ ǿƛƴŜǊȅ Ƙŀǎ ŀ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ƻŦ ōŜǾŜǊŀƎŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜΣ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ǿƛƴŜΣ ǿŀǘŜǊΣ ǇƻǇΣ ŀƴŘ ƧǳƛŎŜΦ 
 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ƭŜǘ bŀƴŎȅ tŜǊǊȅ ƻǊ /ŀǊƻƭ .ƭŀƴŀǊ ƪƴƻǿ ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ŀǧŜƴŘƛƴƎ  

ǘƘƛǎ Ŧǳƴ ƴƛƎƘǘ ƻǳǘΦ  ²Ŝ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴ ŀǇǇǊƻȄƛƳŀǘŜ Ŏƻǳƴǘ ōȅ aŀǊŎƘ мнǘƘΦ   

Blanket  

Sunday  

collection  

February 19  



Bill & Vaughn Daniels 
Rebecca Painting 
Lynda Rutherford 
Andrew Weyand 
Family of Bob Frase 
Family of Ivan Frase 
Family of Jack Holden 
Paul Barnes 
Becky 

Tom Braman 
Bruce 
Jerry Christian 
Cole 
Sandy Dillon 
Renee Grigalunas 
JoAnne 
John & family 
John Kiener 
Kim 
Val Kinney 

Vicki Martin 
McDonald Family 
Nicky 
Lynnea Postek 
Joe Rohrig 
Paul & Marsha Rosenbaum 
Peggy Smith 
Steele Family 
Lisa Tripp 
Karen Wester 
Bennett Wheatley 

 
 

Prayer Chain Ministry  
 
ñRejoice in the Lord always; again I will say rejoice. Let your gentleness be known to 
everyone. The Lord is near.  Do not worry about anything, but in everything by prayer and 
supplication with thanksgiving let your request be known to God.ò ï Philippians 4: 4 -6 
 

Praying for Others  
The true purpose of praying for others is to offer ourselves as channels of Godôs grace. When we 
act as intercessor we are forming a link in the chain. We are offering our hearts as channels 
through which the healing love of God may be directed to those for whom we are praying. 
 

Prayer Chain  
A prayer chain is a group of people, which has been called to the ministry of praying for others on 
an ongoing basis. They have committed themselves to pray regularly, confidentially and 
individually for the people and concerns that are requested of them. 
 

Members of a Prayer Chain  
A member of a Prayer Chain is committed to pray regularly, preferably daily, for the concerns 
passed on to them. They must be able to communicate effectively with others in the chain so as to 
be able to receive prayer requests and accurately pass them on to others in the chain. 
 

Confidentiality  
It is very important that the members of the Prayer Chain keep what they pray for confidential and 
to themselves. While the knowledge of some of the situations and people they pray for will be 
widely known, many are confidential and must not be talked about except in the context of passing 
the information confidentially on to another person on the chain. 
 

Procedure  
Prayer requests may be made by submitting them during the Sunday offering or by calling Gerry 
Wagner (330-658-6205). If you would like to submit someone elseôs name - you must have that 
personôs permission. One does not have to be a member of this church or Christian in order to 
be on this chain. Members of the Telephone Prayer Chain receive prayer requests from Gerry and 
will then share the requests to the next person in the chain. If the first person cannot be reached, 
then the next person along the chain is contacted. This person will then pass the request to the 
next person on the chain, and so on until the end of the chain is reached. Members of the Email 
Prayer Chain will receive an email mid-week. 
 

As each person receives the message, he/she puts the person or situation into their personal 
prayers. Our prayers should be positive. Only names will be passed on through the Prayer Chain, 
unless in exceptional cases when the person to be prayed for has expressed their wishes to share 

their personal information (Ex. - out of hospital, procedure went well). Please do not ask for any 
details. God is aware for whom we are praying for. 

 

Becoming a prayer chain member  
If you would like to be part of this vital ministry, contact Gerry Wagner (330-658-6205) to join the 
telephone chain or email the office (emanuelucc@ohio.net) to join the email chain.  

 

Enjoy event planning? Do you  like  making guests feel welcome,  
preparing food, being a good host?  

 

We are re-invigorating and re-organizing our Hospitality Committee and would love for you to join us!  

There will be a meeting Wednesday, February 15th  at 6:30PM.  This committee will be involved with   

potlucks (Earth Day & Christmas), Second Sunday Socials, and the Church Picnic as well as  

welcoming visitors and scheduling greeters. 



Sunday, February 19 th  

Fellowship Hall  
 

4 PM ï Movie  
 

Dinner & activities  
to follow.  

Bring a Blanket or  
sleeping bag to lounge on.  

 
All ages are welcome.  

 

Register in narthex.  

Missions  
For the year 2016, we collected 600 items & 
$170 for the Doylestown Food Pantry. Thank you 
for all your donations.  
 

Christmas Fund (Veterans of the Cross) - We  
received $503. Again, thank you. 
 

On February 19th, we will be taking up a  
collection for Blanket Sunday. Church World  
Services has been providing emergency  
assistance to victims of disaster since its creation 
in 1946. One blanket can be a tent, a suitcase, a 
sling, or a much needed source of warmth and 
comfort. $10 will buy one blanket. Blankets play 
an important role in all our lives. Think of life 
without a blanket; it would get mighty cold.  
 

Starting again in February, we will be collecting 
items each month for our Operation Christmas 
Child shoeboxes. A list of items is on back cover 
of this newsletter and on the collection container 
in the narthex.  
 

If anyone buys Marie Callenderôs meals, the code 
on the package can be entered at  
ComfortsFromHome.com and $0.50 will be  
donated to Habitat for Humanity. If you do not 
have a computer, you can give the code to  
Helen Tritt or Ruth Hazeltine. Codes must be  
entered by 2/28/17.  
 
Christian Ed - We had a great turnout for the 
Beach Day at the YMCA. Thanks to all who  
attended and helped make this special day  
possible. A special thank you to Helen Tritt for 
coordinating the event.  

Chapel Hill News  
Calendar & card collection will take place 
through February 12, 2017. New/used calendars 
& occasional cards can be dropped off in the box 
by the elevator.  
 
AWE (After Worship Eaters) & Over 50  
Fellowship - Please see future bulletin for  
February meeting information.  
 
Men's Fellowship Breakfast will be February 
18th at Sweet Henrieôs at 9am. 
 
March Newsletter deadline is Tuesday 
morning, February 21st.   
 
Pastoral Relations committeeôs new  
chairperson is Nancy Lyons. They will be meeting 
quarterly with the next meeting scheduled for 
April 19th.  
 
Card Ministry  - We received a generous  
donation of unused cards that are available for 
card ministers to use. They are located in box 
labeled ñCard Ministryò in the narthex near  
elevator/mailboxes. 
 

As you are settling into a new year, have you felt the calling to  

become more involved with our Childrenôs Christian Education programs?  

 

We welcome all to our next Christian Education meeting on Thursday, February 9th 

(6:30PM) to join our current Sunday School teachers and learn the special ministry we 

are providing.  If you are interesting in becoming a teacher, all teaching materials are 

provided for you and part of the lessons are as a large group,  so there are two leaders 

with the children.  Our  family programming, such as the YMCA Beach Party and  

upcoming Family Movie Night, is also under the Christian Ed. umbrella.  Weôd love to 

have some volunteers to help with these larger programs as well. Please plan on  

attending our February 9th meeting or contact Helen Tritt for more information. 

Thank you to the following people who helped  

decorate the church and clean up this Christmas sea-

son. Thank you to Carol and Tom Blanar, Dave and 

Holly Poetter, Julie and Julianna Huckriede, Kristen 

and Josie Robison, Bonnie Kurtz, Helen Tritt, Nancy 

Perry, Jean Holden, Karen Foster and Val Cordray. 

Family MovIE Night  



3  Tom Finley 
5 Gary Halliwell  
7  Betty Barr 
8 Debbie Huffman 
 CaraBeth Richardson 
10  Mary Jo Kun 
11 Dave Poetter 

14   John Porter  
18   Jillian Gossard 
 Lauren Gossard 
21 Janel Baughman  
22   Jeremy Grigalunas 
28 Cory Kather 
 Mark Perry 

14   Claude & Claudia Casey 

 

Church Office Hours 
 

Rev. Gaye Santoro, Pastor  Tues. - Thursday:  10 am  - 1 pm 
                              
 

 May Sweet, Secretary    Tuesday - Thursday: 9 am  - noon 
 

In case of an emergency, you may contact  
Rev. Santoro at home (330) 807-9201. 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

1 
 
 

2 3 
 
 

4 

5 
Worship 10:30am 

 
 

Am. Legion breakfast 
 
 

Technology mtg.  
after worship 

 
 

 

6 
 

 

 

7 
 
 

Stewardship  
6:30PM 

 

8 
 

 
Bicentennial 

6:30PM 
 

 

9 
 
 
 

Christian Ed. 
6:30PM 

 
 
 

 

10 
 
 

11 
 

 

12 
Worship 10:30am 
Consistory/Elders 

Installation 
 

2nd Sunday Social 
 

Missions mtg. 
 

Journey to  
Discipleship - 5 PM 

13 
 

 

14 
 
 

Consistory  
7PM 

 
 

15 
 

 
Hospitality 
6:30PM 

16 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

17 18 
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9AM 
  

19 
Worship 10:30am 

 
 

Blanket Sunday 
 

AWE 
 

Family Movie Night 
4-7PM 

20 
 
 
 
 

 
 

21 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

* Newsletter  
Deadline 

22 
 

 
 
 
 
 

23 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

24 
 

 

25 
 
 
 

26 
Worship 10:30am 

 

Over 50 
 

Journey to  
Discipleship - 5 PM 

27 
 

 

28 
 

Elders 
7PM 

 
 
 

1 
 
 
 
Service 7PM 

  
Doylestown  

Pantry 
Items: 
Pasta, 

sauce, mac 
& cheese 

 
Shoebox 

items of the 
month: 

Toothbrush, 
toothpaste 

 

Sunday Schedule 
9:15 am    Adult Class 

 

10:30 am  Worship  
 

Nursery care available for ages 5 & under. 
Sunday School for children during worship. 

Secretary -  

vacation 


